Declassified and Approved For Release 2012/08/23: CIA-RDP89B01356R000300500018-3

OS PG-OS REGISTRY BELLEVILLE OS-034358-

February 26, 1987

## Dear Lou:

It has recently come to my attention that DS may have plans to reprogram Security Supplemental funds identified for local quard programs (LGP). I hope this is not the case, because several DSPS members, including USIA, are engaged in ongoing discussions concerning OMB's intentions governing use of those funds, and to decrease the total amount available until the issue is satisfactorily resolved, would cause serious concern.

Ms. 3renda Sorague, DS Administrative Officer, met with representatives of USIA, DIA and USAID on November 4, 1985 and indicated the Supplemental's LGP monies were intended to cover "enhancements," but would not underwrite increased costs for agencies other than State where new contracts to enhance the professionalism of the local guard programs were involved. It was our understanding that these LGP Supplemental monies were abroad, and not just those of the Department of State. We best be held in abeyance. I hope you can address this situation at the next OSPG meeting or sooner, if possible. Once again, thank you for your help in this and other security matters of mutual concern.

Sincerely,

Bernard C. Dowling Director Office of Security

co: All OS=G Members

Mr. Louis J. Schwartz, Jr. Director Diplomatic Security Service Department of State

Prafted by:L4Nolan:lauri:st doc #0618f 2/20/87 & 2/25/87 File: 1. DSS Correspondence

2. OSPG

3 103